

Dannemora Meeting of 1-5-16

Shauna called the meeting to order at 7:12.

Nancy read the minutes of the previous meeting of 12-8-15. Jason made the motion to accept and Cindy Arnold 2nd the motion.

Attendance: Joyce, Nancy, Cindy Arnold, Jason, Reagan, Jim & Cindy Donah, Shauna, De, Donna, Erin, Billy

Treasurers' Report: Attached. Erin made the motion to accept and Cindy Donah 2nd the motion.

Proposals for New Memberships: None

Communications & Bills: Joyce sent \$100.00 to North Country Animal Shelter in Malone and \$100.00 to Elmore's SPCA. Joyce will send \$480.00 to Fairgrounds for campers. (approx. 20 campers)

Old Business: De will be in charge of pot luck on Saturday evening. She will need to know what everyone will be bringing by 6-11-16.

The Make A Wish proposal was given to Donna to give to Beth.

Joyce/Jason will order ribbons: 16 each of Grand and Reserves; and to finish making up 80 sets- 28 blues, 41 reds, 9 yellows for a total of 141 sets.

De will take care of the \$.50 cent voucher ribbon returns for non-members. We will have Holly announce.

Judges will be Joy Bartlett and Kennis Fairfax both at \$325.00 a day + mileage and rooms for two nights each.

Nancy will contact Jill for patterns so we can get them to Erin ASAP.

Show program set up will be same as last year. We will order 100 of them and charge \$2.00 a booklet.

Mikailah revised the Make A Wish ad. Shauna passed it around. Shauna will have Mikailah post it on Dannemora website and Face Book. We will have to wait for Make A Wishes' approval before posting.

Nancy will send out an email reminder for banquet on 2-6-16 or snow date of 2-20-16. Billy will have to know what everyone is bringing by the end of January.

New Business: Donna has been ordering items for the ribbons exchange booth.

Dues are due to Joyce by end of January. Nancy will send out an email reminder to unpaid members.

Erin will make changes to the show program.

We worked on the workers for show. Nancy will send out a list to all members.

Shauna, Billy, Joyce, Nancy, De will work on the thank you letters on Sunday 2-28-16 at 12:00 at Joyce's. Nancy will send out an email reminder to them.

Nancy will contact Holly to confirm she will be announcing, and that she will have a room for Saturday night.

Joyce will update sponsor sheets for our next regular meeting. Joyce will receive sponsors and money and will let Erin know as she receives them and send Erin any new ones she receives.

Next meeting will be at Billy and Rosemary's for our annual banquet on 2-6-16.

Billy made the motion and Cindy Donah 2nd the motion to adjourn at 8:45 for some of Billy's delicious apple pie ala mode.

Dannemora Meeting of 3-1-2016

Shauna called the meeting to order at 7:00.

Nancy read the minutes of the previous meeting of 1-5-2016. Jane made the motion to accept and Joyce 2nd the motion.

Attendance: Joyce, Nancy, Jane, Shauna, Shanna, Olivia, Mara, De

Treasurers' Report: Attached. Jane made the motion to accept and Nancy 2nd the motion.

Proposals for New Memberships: Nancy Proposed Heather Viau & Family. 518-204-4152 home; cell 534-6998; 146 Blackman Corners Rd. Mooers Forks, NY 12959; HJVIAU@yahoo.com Nancy will invite her to the next meeting of 4-5-16.

Communications & Bills: Clinton County Fair sent their contract for the 2016 year. \$2000.00 by 5-1-2016. They also sent a \$250.00 request for sponsor due by 5-1-2016. Joyce also received thank you letters from North Country Animal Shelter, and Elmore SPCA for our donation. All dues for the new year have been received.

Old Business: Nancy will check with Erin to make sure she received the patterns from Shauna.

Nancy will check with Jason to see if he has ordered the ribbons.

We received approval for Make A Wish. They need to know if we would like the family present, and, if possible, to speak. We said yes to both. The time will be around 6:00. We will contact the family ½ way through the day. Nancy will be in contact with Beth to let her know all of the above, and ask her how we choose a family.

Holly said she will be our announcer.

Joyce will update sponsor sheet for next meeting. When done, she will send to Nancy so Nancy will forward to all members. They are needed back to Joyce by 6-1-2016.

Joyce and Jen will work on the thank you letters. We canceled Sundays work day because of the weather.

New Business: Relay for Life will be on Saturday from 10:30AM-midnight. So everyone should plan accordingly because of traffic.

Nancy will check with Amanda on Jump Patterns and ask her to send them to Erin ASAP.

A Friday May 6th, 2016 at 5:00 work day has been set for all the area clubs to meet at the fairgrounds to work in the rings. De said she will contact the Morgan Club. Nancy will email all Dannemora members, and let Donna know for the LCAC club and 4-H kids. We will need a tractor, drags, wheelbarrows, forks, pales. If we have keys to barns, we will check to see what has to be done before shows start.

Joyce will check with Jamie Begor to see if he will provide shavings again.

Billy, Wayne, Rosemary and Rene will work on stall tagging on Thursday evening.

Pot Luck dinner will be after the Calcutta. De needs to know what everyone will be bringing by 6-11-2016 so she can coordinate everything. Club will provide utensils, napkins & plates. Everyone will provide their own drinks.

Next meeting will be on 4-5-2016. Billy will be running the meeting. Shauna won't be here.

Shanna made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10, and Jane 2nd the motion.

Dannemora Meeting of 4-5-2016

Billy called the meeting to order at 7:15.

Nancy read the minutes of the previous meeting of 3-1-2016. Jane made the motion to accept and Jason 2nd the motion.

Attendance: Joyce, Nancy, Heather, Isaac, Jane, Billy, Shanna, Jason, De

Treasurers' Report: Attached. Nancy made the motion to accept and Billy 2nd the motion.

Proposals for New Memberships: Nancy proposed Alysha Warren; 2846 Rand Hill Rd; Altona, NY 12910; 518-593-6486; seesaw2010@live.com. Nancy will invite her to the next meeting.

Communications and Bills: Joyce has received \$550.00 in sponsors.

Old Business: Jason said he will be ordering the ribbons in the next couple of weeks.

Nancy will ask Erin to post clean up day of 5-6-16 on Face Book as a reminder

Nancy will check with Beth to see if there is a family chosen for the Make-A-Wish Calcutta event, and she will ask Mikailah to set up a Face Book page.

Thank you letters have been sent out.

Check with Amanda on the jump patterns.

Joyce will check with Jamie Begor on the shavings.

New Business: Ask Erin to send a show schedule to Pat Banker so Pat can set up on the Whinny website, and ask Erin if she can set it up on the Dannemora website.

Nancy will send show schedule to the judges and the pattern booklets when done.

Billy will bring the stall charts to the next meeting.

Nancy will check with Donna on the ribbons exchange prizes.

Billy will check with Francesca to see if she can help Holly in announcer's booth.

Billy made the motion and Joyce 2nd the motion to donate \$50.00 to 4-H horse camp.

Nancy checked with Key RD. They will be providing the office trailer once again.

De said that the Morgan club will donate all the recyclables, they receive at their show, to the Make-A-Wish Calcutta.

Joyce said she will check with Yvonne to see if she will be our show photographer.

Next meeting will be 5-3-2016.

Billy made the motion to adjourn at 7:50 and Jane 2nd the motion.

Dannemora Meeting of 5-3-2016

Shauna called the meeting to order at 7:12.

Nancy read the minutes of the previous meeting of 4-5-2016. Margaret made the motion to accept and Billy 2nd the motion.

Attendance: Joyce, Nancy, Billy, Shauna, Margaret, Olivia, De

Treasurers' Report: Attached. Billy made the motion to accept and Nancy 2nd the motion.

Proposal for New Memberships: Heather Viau and Family are new members. Their membership date will be 5-3-2016. Nancy will let them know. Nancy will contact Alysha Warren again, and invite her to next meeting of 6-7-2016.

Communications & Bills: Joyce will pay the insurance \$555.00, fairgrounds \$2000.00 + requested sponsor from fairgrounds of \$250.00.

Old Business: Sponsors are due to Joyce by 6/1/2016. Nancy will send out an email reminder.

Billy said workers for booth are all set.

We will ask Erin to post clean up day of 5-6-2016 on Face Book as a reminder, and Nancy will send out an email reminder, and ask Larry if he will be able to use the tractor, and let Shauna and Joyce know.

Make-A-Wish will be Saturday at 5:30. Beth will let Make-A-Wish know the time.

Nancy sent judges the show program.

Margaret will check with Amanda on the jump patterns. If she can't do them we will ask Erin to do them.

James Begor will need the total number of shavings by 6-10-16. Amanda will let Joyce know how many bags and who is ordering them. Joyce will put names of the bags.

Jason has the ordered ribbons and will get them to us.

Joyce sent \$50.00 to 4-H for horse camp craft barn.

Nancy will check with Pat Banker to see if the entry forms, and new show schedule are set up on Whinny.

Joyce said she will check with Yvonne to see if she can be our photographer.

Shauna said she will reserve rooms for Holly and Judges by next meeting.

New Business: Shauna has received the trail patterns from Erin for 19 & over, Pony, and Walk/Trot. There were a few changes for Erin. Nancy will send them to judges when done.

Nancy will send a reminder to members to call Billy to reserve their stalls.

Next meeting will be 6-7-2016.

Billy made the motion and Joyce 2nd the motion to adjourn at 8:15.

Dannemora Meeting of 6-7-2016

Shauna called the meeting to order at 7:10 by phone.

Nancy read the minutes of the previous meeting of 5-3-2016. Jane made the motion to accept and Craig 2nd the motion.

Attendance: Joyce, Nancy, Beth, Deanna, De, Craig, Jane, Jill, Jason, Billy, Shauna (by phone)

Treasurers' Report: Attached. Beth made the motion to accept and De 2nd the motion.

Proposals for New Memberships: None. Alysha Warren will have to be proposed again, as she wasn't able to attend this meeting.

Communications & Bills: Joyce paid the fairgrounds the \$2000.00 and \$250.00 requested for sponsor. She also paid Chauvin Insurance \$555.00.

Old Business: Nancy will check with Erin on patterns and send them to the judges.

Sponsors are down a little from last year. Nancy will send members the spreadsheet as a reminder, and check with Erin as to when is the latest she can receive them.

Make A Wish has not been able to find a family yet for the Calcutta. They are still working on finding one. If they can't find one, they will have representative there.

Yvonne will be our photographer. Joyce will set up her trailer for her. Nancy will check with Jim Donah on the lattice work for her.

Whinny is no longer. Amanda requested that you send your entries to her by email.

Amanda sent Erin jump patterns, and Nancy will send to judges when received.

Nancy will confirm with Tammy's Lunch Box.

New Business: Shauna suggested that we have a schooling/practice class on Friday night. It will be run like a class with a fee of \$5.00, and an announcer. She suggested youth could ride from 6-6:30 and adults at 7:00. We talked about it, and decided to talk about it more for next year. It would bring in a little extra money for the club.

Barbara Poupore has passed away. Joyce will send family a card. At her request there will be no calling hours, but she would like a party with all of the horse community sometime this summer. Even though she was not a member of the Dannemora Club, she has always been a huge part of the horse community. Craig said that he will take care of starting a perpetual plaque for paint halter in her memory.

De presented the club with \$34.36, to be used for the Make A Wish Calcutta, that the Morgan club has generously donated from recycled bottles they received from their show. Joyce will send them a Thank you card.

Next meeting will be the clean up meeting of 6-20-2016 around 6:00.

Beth made the motion and Deanna 2nd the motion to adjourn at 7:50.

Dannemora Clean Up Meeting of 6-20-16

Shauna called the meeting to order at 6:56

Nancy read the minutes of the previous meeting of 6-7-16. Wayne made the motion to accept and Beth 2nd the motion.

Attendance: Wayne, Nancy, Shanna, Billy, Reagan, Erin, Larry, Jim & Cindy Donah, Heather, Rachel, Jason, Beth, Deanna, Barry, Harry, Jane, Shauna, De, Mikailah, Danny

No Communications & Bills

Proposals for New Memberships: Jane proposed Carolyn Hamel, Beth proposed Alysha Warren. They will be invited to the October 4th, 2016 meeting.

We don't have financials yet, but we had a big show. Amanda will get the information to Joyce on Tuesday.

Show: The show was done early both days. We will continue to keep the same show schedule for next year.

The walk/trot classes were small. It was suggested that they have a little more time on the rail.

The pot luck dinner for Barb Poupore was a success.

The Calcutta for Make-A-Wish made \$872.00 + \$34.36 (from bottle returns from the Morgan Club) for a total of \$906.36. Check needs to be made out to Make-A-Wish and mailed to Albany. Beth will give all the specifics to Joyce & Shauna.

Shauna, Trent Trahan, & Rick DeStefano will try to meet, this summer, with the fairboard to discuss problems with the fairgrounds.

We ordered 100 sponsor books this year, and had 49 left over. We will order 60 for the 2017 show at \$2.00 a booklet.

We have 40 full sets of ribbons. We need 130. We need to order:
90 blue; 88 red; 90 yellow; 80 white; 70 pink; 15 green.

Billy made the motion to stop the \$.50 cent vouchers for non-members. There were only 2 vouchers requested. Most people turn the ribbons in for prizes. Cindy 2nd the motion.

Cindy suggested doing something fun for the kids on Saturday after the Calcutta.

Jason proposed and Beth 2nd that we have prizes, from donations, for placings in classes along with ribbons. Jason and Beth said they will be in charge.

The Calcutta theme for 2017 will be for the Ronald McDonald House. The colors will be red and yellow. Mikailah said she will be in charge of it. De said that the Morgan club will donate the bottle returns again. Reagan said she will get 30 gallon containers to collect the bottles.

Shauna and the entire club said thank you to Jim & Cindy for the beautiful display of the lattice work, mulch, and shrubs for pictures.

Next meeting will be 10-4-16

Wayne made the motion and Billy 2nd the motion to adjourn at 7:45.

Dannemora Meeting of 11-1-2016

Billy called the meeting to order at 7:12.

Nancy read the minutes of the previous clean up meeting of 6-20-2016. There was no October 2016 meeting. Jane made the motion to accept and Erin 2nd the motion.

Attendance: Joyce, Nancy, Jane, Caroline, Donna, Erin, Margaret, Olivia, Billy

Treasurers' Report: Attached. Donna made the motion to accept, and Margaret 2nd the motion.

Communication & Bills: Joyce will do the 990NP form. Joyce received invoice of \$90.00 from Erin for website hosting.

Proposals for New Memberships: Alysha Warren will have to be proposed again. She did not come to the meeting. Donna proposed Kevin, Angell & Eryn Hicks. angkevhicks@aol.com; 123 Denton Rd, Schuyler Falls, NY 12985; 570-5963. Nancy will invite them to the next meeting.

Old Business: We need address from Beth in order to send the Make-A-Wish money that we received from the Calcutta.

For the future, Joyce told us about the North Country Cancer Fund for the Calcutta. All of the money made stays local. For 2017 we will be donating to the Ronal McDonald House.

Nancy will check with Jason about ordering ribbons.

The meeting with the fairboard has not taken place.

New Business: Billy made the motion and Nancy 2nd the motion to keep the 2nd person in the booth with Holly.

Nancy will work on judges. We're going to ask Sue Howe. Donna will give her information on Julia Adams.

Jane will ask Jill about patterns.

Billy made the motion and Olivia 2nd the motion to keep the same slate of officers for 2017:

President:	Shauna Gilligan
Vice President:	Billy Reif
Treasurer:	Joyce Huntley
Secretary:	Nancy Sorrell

Next month the secretary will cast one vote to keep the same slate of officers.

Annual banquet meeting at Billy & Rosemary's will be on 2-11-17 or 2-18-17(snow date)

Next meeting will be 12-6-2016.

Billy said he will bring a Christmas cake and cupcakes. Donna said she will bring deviled eggs.

Billy made the motion and Margaret 2nd the motion to adjourn at 8:10.

Dannemora Meeting of 12-6-16

Shauna called the meeting to order at 7:16.

Nancy read the minutes of the previous meeting of 11-1-16. Jane made the motion to accept and Billy 2nd the motion.

Attendance: Joyce, Nancy, Larry, Kevin, Jane, Billy, Shauna

Treasurers' Report: Attached. Billy made the motion to accept, and Larry 2nd the motion.

Communications & Bills. Joyce completed the 990NP form. Erin has been paid the \$90.00 for the website hosting. Joyce sent in the Make-A-Wish Calcutta donation.

Proposals for New Memberships: None. Caroline Hamel is a new member. Her membership date is 12-6-2016. Nancy will contact her, and invite her to the next meeting.

Old Business: Nancy will check with Jason again about ordering ribbons. We need: 90 blue; 88 red; 90 yellow; 80 white; 70 pink; and 15 green. Shauna said we should order by next month.

Our judges are Sue Howe and Julia Adams. Nancy has received confirmation letters from both of them.

Jill is working on patterns.

Secretary cast one vote to keep the same slate of officers for 2017:

President:	Shauna Gilligan
Vice President:	Billy Reif
Treasurer:	Joyce Huntley
Secretary:	Nancy Sorrell

Nancy will send out an email reminder for the banquet at Billy & Rosemary's on 2-11-17 and a snow date of 2-18-17.

New Business: Nancy will ask Jim & Cindy Donah if they would set up the back drop for pictures again.

Billy made the motion and Joyce 2nd the motion to send \$100.00 each to Elmore SPCA, and the North Country Animal Shelter in Malone.

There was a fairboard meeting and another meeting at Cornell Bldg. on 12-5-17 concerning our concerns at the fairgrounds. Some of the items of concern are: Communication, safety, sanitization of housing of animals. Conversation is continuing. There is hope to have something ready for the fairboard when they return in March.

Next meeting will be 1-3-2017.

Billy made the motion to adjourn at 8:20 for some of Billy's delicious Xmas cupcakes and cookies, and Jane 2nd the motion.